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PRESS STATEMENT 
Flooding at Worthing Hospital
Work is continuing to clear basement areas of Worthing Hospital affected by flooding during last night’s heavy rain.

All patients on the hospital’s wards remained safe and dry throughout but, as a precaution, emergencies were diverted to Brighton and Chichester for several hours overnight.

Sussex Fire and Rescue and Southern Water worked with Western Sussex Hospitals NHS Trust staff through the night to clear the areas affected. At their peak, the floodwaters reached 30cm in height as a month’s rain fell in just 12 hours, overwhelming the local drainage system.

The main areas affected by water included the hospital’s Postgraduate Medical Centre, library, doctors’ mess and the basements of the North and East Wings. Contingency plans have been implemented to ensure key services in the affected areas continue to operate.

Additional flood defences have been put in place in anticipation of further heavy rainfall forecast for this afternoon.

Jeannie Baumann, Director of Clinical Services, Women and Children’s Health, said: “Our staff are still working hard to clear the affected areas but the hospital continues to operate normally.”
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